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Northeast Chapter Meeting 

Thursday April 14th, 2011 

Twin Fountains, Manitowoc, WI 

    

ProgramProgramProgramProgram    

Tim Palet from SESCO will be making a short presentation on the services his company can provide the 
Chapter and it’s businesses. SESCO provides comprehensive safety services for our profession, including 
health and safety training, consulting and written safety programs. Tim will answer any questions we may 
have about the possibility of the Chapter offering a OSHA approved surveying/engineering geared safety 

seminar in the future. 

 

Lisa Van Horn, Chairperson of the WSLS Standards Review Group will talk about AE-7 and the rough outline 
revisions sent out in an earlier email to all paid Chapter members. The document is just a rough outline and 
first run through by one individual. The Standards Review Group (SRG) is distributing the document in order 
to get some discussions going.  We are taking comments and suggestion back to the group so please take 
the time to read it over, come to our next meeting and be ready to discuss both PROs and CONs to this first 
run through.  Again this is just a starting point for discussion, who wrote it is not important, what your 

thoughts and concerns are. 
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2011 TENTATIVE MEETING  

SCHEDULE & LOCATION 

● February 17th, 2011 

Board of Directors  -  Green Bay 

Mackinaws 

● April 14th, 2011         

Regular meeting  - Manitowoc 

Twin Fountains 

● May 11th, 2011                   

Board of Directors  -  Denmark 

Suster’s 

● July 14th, 2011 

Regular meeting  -  Green Bay 

Thornberry Creek & BC Gun club 

● August 11th, 2011 

 Board of Directors  -  Dyckesville 

Lipsky’s 

● October 13th, 2011 

 Regular meeting  -  Menasha 

Stone Toad 

● November 10th, 2011 

Board of Directors  -  Green Bay 

Redwood Inn 

● January 12th, 2012 

Regular meeting  -  Green Bay 

Rock Gardens 
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2011 Chapter Representatives 
 

President - Terry Van Hout—920-496-0500 

President Elect - Jeff DeZeeuw—920-682-4772 

Director -  

Past President - Dale Raisleger—920-662-2173 

Secretary\Treasurer - Tom Leslie - 920-448-4495 

Newsletter Editor - Jeff Meneau  

Chapter newsletter online update…..Chapter newsletter online update…..Chapter newsletter online update…..Chapter newsletter online update…..    

 the electronic version of the newsletter has 

been working great. Please let me know 

if any questions arise.  

The Website is up 

and in working order. Currently we 

have 90% of our members receiving the news-

letter by e-mail . If you would like to sign up for 

the electronic newsletter email me at jme-

neau@mach-iv.com 

Visit us at - www.wsls-nec.org 

Jeff Meneau - Newsletter Editor    

Newsletter 

Online? 

2011 WSLS OFFICERS: 

• John Baudhuin - (Northeast 

Chapter Rep.) 

 

REMINDER!!!!!REMINDER!!!!!REMINDER!!!!!REMINDER!!!!!    

DON’T FORGET DON’T FORGET DON’T FORGET DON’T FORGET 
TO PAY YOUR TO PAY YOUR TO PAY YOUR TO PAY YOUR 

2011 DUES2011 DUES2011 DUES2011 DUES    
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2011201120112011    

A P P L I C A T I O N  F O R  M E MB E R S H I P  

Return To: 

 Tom Leslie 

 166 Apple Tree Court 

 Green Bay, WI 54302 

 

Name:        Registration Number   

Mailing Address:            

            

             

Phone Number (work)    (Home)     

(Fax)     (E-mail)     

 

Signature:         Date    

Membership Dues: 

(  )     Professional Member:  Any person currently registered as a Land Surveyor  

                     $40.00    in the State of Wisconsin. 

 

(  )     Affiliate Member:    Any person not registered, who is interested in Land Surveying. 

                  $20.00 

(  )      Life Member Any person having reached the age of 65, retired  

               No dues from practice, having been a member for two years prior to the date of retirement,  

having been recommended by a member and application approved by the Board of 

Directors. 

(  )     Student Member Any person currently enrolled in a surveying curriculum. 

                  $10.00  

(  )     Sustaining Member Any commercial or professional institution or individuals interested or affiliated with 

the surveying profession.   

$80.00 —————————————— Membership includes a display of their business card in Quarterly newsletter. 

$120.00 ————————————–— Membership includes a full page ad and display of their business card in quarterly 

newsletter. 

 

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: “THE NORTHEAST CHAPTER OF WSLS” 
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PRESIDENTS MESSAGE:PRESIDENTS MESSAGE:PRESIDENTS MESSAGE:PRESIDENTS MESSAGE:    

Over the last three years, business has been slow not just for surveyors but for most professions.  We have seen many people lose 
their job and even their houses.  Companies have laid off people and trimmed any place they could just to be able to keep their busi-

nesses going. 

 

Now that is all in the past.  Get out there and do something.  Don’t wait for the clients to come to you.  Whether you are in a large or 
small company, you can help market it.  I challenge you to make a list of prospective clients.  Who do you put on your list?  That de-
pends on what services you provide and the clients you can serve best.  Think about how you can reach these people.  Have you net-
worked with other professions; they many times will refer surveyors to their clients.  Do what you can to help the company in these 

tough economic times. 

 

Spring is here, or at least it says so on the calendar.  I feel this year will be a better one than the last few for surveyors.  Houses are 
selling and developers have been creating new lots.  Investors are feeling more confident in the stock markets.  It will take a long time 

before we see the housing booms of the past, but it will get there. 

 

Please consider attending the Northeast Chapter seminar on the National Flood Insurance Program on April 8.  We have Gary 
Heinrichs, National Flood Insurance Program Coordinator for the State of Wisconsin and Cheryl Small and Mike Hanson from the Na-
tional Flood Determination Association coming to give this presentation.  This program is worth a total of 6.4 professional develop-

ment hours for surveyors.  Space is limited and the date is soon, so sign up quick. 

 

The Northeast Chapter Board of Directors has set up an ad-hoc committee to review the Chapter’s Constitution and By-Laws and do 
some minor revisions and edits.  Please talk to Tom Giese or Rob Harris if you have interest in being on the committee.  It will be a 

great way to learn more about the Northeast Chapter and have input on shaping the future. 

 

“A Day in the Life” is a program run by the National Railroad Museum every year for grade school students throughout northeast Wis-
consin.  This is also one of my favorite programs the Chapter has been involved in.  The National Railroad Museum sets up about 
eight stations for groups of students to go through on a variety of railroad subjects.  The students come to our station for about 30 
minutes time slots.  We work in groups of three surveyors to explain the history of surveying.  After a short presentation we break into 
smaller groups to do a pacing exercise, look through the old instruments and staking out a rectangle with tapes.  They are all simple 

exercises, but the kids love the activities.  An email or phone call is coming soon – PLEASE volunteer if you can! 

 

We will be looking for a Newsletter Editor for 2012.  We would like to find a replacement now in order to allow time for the replace-

ment to get accustom to the position.  Please talk with Jeff or Tom Leslie if you if you have questions or interest in the position. 

 

Over the next few months there will be many opportunities for you to get involved in different areas within the Chapter.  I hope you 

take the time to do so.  You will not regret it. 

 

Have a grand day 

 

Terry L. Van Hout 

Chapter President 
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The Thursday, April 14th 2011 meeting of the Northeast Chapter of the Wisconsin Society of Land Surveyors: 

Twin FountainsTwin FountainsTwin FountainsTwin Fountains 

7330 English Lake Road7330 English Lake Road7330 English Lake Road7330 English Lake Road    

Manitowoc, WIManitowoc, WIManitowoc, WIManitowoc, WI    

Attitude adjustment is at 6:00 pm and Dinner is at 6:45 pm Dinner will cost $20.00 

 

If you plan on attending the meeting please RSVP so we can get an accurate count for  the meal. 

Tom Leslie Secretary\Treasurer (920)448-4495 leslie_tl@co.brown.wi.us 

 or Terry Vanhout - President- 920-496-0500 terry.vanhout@meadhunt.com 

Twin Fountains 
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T H E  N O R T H E A S T  W I S C O NT H E  N O R T H E A S T  W I S C O NT H E  N O R T H E A S T  W I S C O NT H E  N O R T H E A S T  W I S C O N S I N  C H A P T E R  O F  T H E  W I S C O N S I N  S O C I E T Y  O F  S I N  C H A P T E R  O F  T H E  W I S C O N S I N  S O C I E T Y  O F  S I N  C H A P T E R  O F  T H E  W I S C O N S I N  S O C I E T Y  O F  S I N  C H A P T E R  O F  T H E  W I S C O N S I N  S O C I E T Y  O F  
L A N D  S U R V E Y O R SL A N D  S U R V E Y O R SL A N D  S U R V E Y O R SL A N D  S U R V E Y O R S     

----     A P R I L  1 4 T H ,  2 0 1 1  M E M B E R S H I P  R O S T E R  A P R I L  1 4 T H ,  2 0 1 1  M E M B E R S H I P  R O S T E R  A P R I L  1 4 T H ,  2 0 1 1  M E M B E R S H I P  R O S T E R  A P R I L  1 4 T H ,  2 0 1 1  M E M B E R S H I P  R O S T E R  ----     
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Proposed ChangesProposed ChangesProposed ChangesProposed Changes    
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N O R T H E A S T  C H A P T E R  O F  T H E  
W I S C O N S I N  S O C I E T Y  O F  L A N D  S U R V E Y O R S  
 

S U S T A I N I N G  M E M B E R SS U S T A I N I N G  M E M B E R SS U S T A I N I N G  M E M B E R SS U S T A I N I N G  M E M B E R S     
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NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

Jeff Meneau 

N8850 CTH DK 

Luxemburg, WI 54217 

Phone 920-634-9380 

E-Mail: jjmeneau@yahoo.com 


